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August 29, 2024 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  North Carolina Immunization Program (NCIP) Participants 
 
FROM:  Carrie Blanchard, PharmD, MPH  
  Immunization Branch Director 
 
SUBJECT: COVID-19 Updates for 2024-2025 Respiratory Season 
 
The purpose of this memo is to provide North Carolina Immunization Program (NCIP) 
providers with the latest information on the 2024-2025 COVID-19 vaccine.  Please take 
time to carefully review this memo in full.   
 
On August 22, 2024, the FDA authorized and approved the updated mRNA 2024-2025 
COVID-19 vaccines. These vaccines are now available to order through NCIR. We 
await FDA action on Novavax’s 2024-2025 formula. We’ll update you when we know 
more. 
 
KEY POINTS 
 

• Adult COVID-19 vaccines are expected to become available late-September or 
early October for uninsured and underinsured adults through 317 funds. These 
doses are available only for enrolled Local Health Departments (LHDs), Federally 
Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs), and Rural Health Centers (RHCs). When 
ordering adult vaccines, you must specify which product(s) and how many doses 
are for 317 funding in the comments section on the order screen. 

• Since the authorization and approval of the 2024-2025 COVID-19 vaccines, any 
remaining 2023-2024 doses on hand are no longer authorized. They must be 
immediately wasted in NCIR and returned. Providers should choose “Recall” as 
the wastage reason.  Administration of non-authorized products is considered a 
vaccine administration error and must be reported to VAERS.  

  

https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-approves-and-authorizes-updated-mrna-covid-19-vaccines-better-protect-against-currently
https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-approves-and-authorizes-updated-mrna-covid-19-vaccines-better-protect-against-currently
https://vaers.hhs.gov/reportevent.html
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• VFC providers are required to order state-supplied COVID-19 vaccines for their 
VFC-eligible patients. Providers are not required to purchase private COVID-19 
vaccines until August 31, 2025. However, if you plan to vaccinate privately 
insured patients, you will need to procure private supply. VFC doses cannot be 
administered to ineligible patients. 

• For VFC providers who maintain private stock of COVID-19 vaccine and 
vaccinate privately insured children, bidirectional borrowing of COVID-19 vaccine 
is allowed. As with other routine VFC vaccines, borrowed doses must be repaid 
(dose for dose) within 30 days. This follows the VFC borrowing and replacement 
policy. 

• Due to uncertain demand of the COVID-19 vaccine, providers will not be 
penalized for expired or outdated vaccines. 

• Only NCIP providers can order the 2024-2025 COVID-19 vaccines for their 
eligible populations through NCIR.  

• Standing Orders will be updated soon and will be available here. 

 
 
Please see the COVID-19 vaccines available for the 2024-2025 season below. 
 
 

https://covid19.ncdhhs.gov/guidance-for-health-care-providers
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How to Contact Us 
 
For assistance, please contact the NCIR Help Desk by phone, 1.877.USE.NCIR (873-6247) or by 
email. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing partnership and dedication to improving immunization outcomes in 
North Carolina.  

mailto:ncirhelp@dhhs.nc.gov

